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REGIONAL STREET NAMING COMMITTEE MINUTES
OF January 15, 2015 MEETING

The meeting of the Regional Street Naming Committee was called to order by Chairman 
Matthew Lawton on Thursday, January 15, 2015 at 2:30p.m. The meeting was held in the 
Washoe County Slide Mountain Conference Room, Room A255, at 1001 East Ninth Street, 
Reno, Nevada.

Committee Members Present:
Christen Pratt City of Reno
Teresa Parkhurst City of Sparks Building Department
Jon Walker City of Sparks GIS/voting alternate
Dawn Aragon Washoe County CSD/Public Works
David Ericson Washoe County MSAG Coordinator
Paul Rourke NV Energy
Matthew Lawton Washoe County Tech. Services, Committee Chair
Marty Easter Washoe County Public Works, Coordinator

Quorum Established
Chairman Lawton establishes quorum

Guests Present:
Kimble Corbridge Washoe County Engineering
Bradley Kaneyuki Washoe County IT/GIS

Approval of Minutes
Chairman calls for additions or corrections. Hearing none he calls for a motion to approve the 
minutes as written.

Dawn Aragon so moves. Followed by a Christen Pratt second and a unanimous vote the minutes 
are approved as written.

Approval of Agenda
Chairman asks for any additions or corrections to the agenda. Marty Easter points out a 
correction to the supplemental sheet to Agenda 1. The last paragraph should read “One owner of 
the 5 replied” rather than “One owner of 3 of the 5 replied”.

The Chair then asks for an addition to the agenda and subsequent agendas, being a call for public 
comment before the New Business item.

He then calls for other additions or corrections. Hearing none he calls for a motion to approve the 
agenda as amended.

David Ericson makes a motion which is seconded by Teresa Parkhurst. All in favor and the 
agenda is approved as amended.



Call for Public Comment

None.

New Business

A request has been made by the City of Reno to change the name of the Interstate 80 Frontage 
Road which runs adjacent to Intestate 80, lying between I-80 and Gold Ranch Casino in the 
Verdi area. This road serves as access to the casino as well as several other parcels south. It is 
felt such an action would improve services to these properties, including mail and parcel delivery 
and 911.

There are 5 owners of 9 parcels which would be affected by this action, 3 of which are owned by 
the Federal Government. Each owner was notified and asked to respond, stating that non-
response would be considered as not in opposition to the action. One owner of the 5 replied 
saying they were in favor of the action.

Paul Rourke asks what the address on the business used to be. The coordinator did not know and 
could only tell him the business had been dormant for many years.

Paul asked if there were any street signs, stating he thought there was one. The coordinator 
confirmed he had seen one at exit No 1. Kimble asked if this was approved, who would put up 
the signage. Christen said that the city of Reno would supply the signs. Kimble noted that it is in 
NDOT’s right of way. Marty said that he would contact NDOT. A motion was made by Christen 
Pratt to adopt the change. Motion passed un opposed. 

Miscellaneous

There were no miscellaneous comments.

The Chair asked if there were any other items of concern or comments. Hearing none, he said the 
next meeting would be on Thursday, April 16, 2015 at 2:30 pm. The meeting was adjourned.


